Press statement 
A spokesperson for Save our Heathlands said: “We have been eagerly awaiting the revised masterplan for the Garden Community proposal at Lenham and it was very disappointing once again to only receive a restricted version. The Council seems to be determined push this scheme ahead at any cost.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Since sharing the new masterplan with local residents, many have been in contact with us to express their shock and anger that their land has been included in the plan without their consent, so that roads, house or even offices will be built immediately outside their gardens. Resentment is building amongst the local community about the lack of consultation.
This is one of the most complicated garden community schemes and already the Council has faced a number of setback including the withdrawal of the HS1 station, motorway junction and the complications of 
The new masterplan appears to be a ‘budget’ version and we fear that this is just the beginning of a slide towards what will effectively be a ‘dormitory town’.


Its early days and our teams haven’t had time to fully analyse the report but we believe that the fundamental aspects of the scheme fail at many levels. To continue will far from secure control of the planning process in the Borough and will instead undermine the Borough Council’s strongly held beliefs with regards to promoting growth and encouraging infrastructure.
Its been a far from smooth start with significant set backs including the withdrawal of the HS1 station, Motorway Junction and the complications of an overriding minerals plan. Its appears to becoming a budget version and we fear this is just the beginning of a slide towards what will in effect be a ‘dormitory town’.


Local residents living in Lenham Heath are shocked to discover that parcels of their land have been included in Maidstone Borough Council’s  new masterplan for its Garden Community without their consent.

According to the revised masterplan there are significant  land owned by small landholders who have made it clear their land is not for sale.

Since sharing the new masterplan with local residents, SOHL have received numerous enquiries from concerned residents who will be directed affected by the proposal.

A representative from SOHL said:  “We expected the Council to redraw the boundary redline of the project but instead significant proportions of land without owner’s consent remain within the plans.  Unless the Council intend to use Compulsory Purchase Powers to remove residents’ landholding , these parcels of land should not be included in the redline.


 “The ‘glossy brochure’ masterplan is clearly a sales pitch from the commercial arm of the Council to try to convince the councillors to back the scheme

But fundamentally it doesn’t changes the fact that this scheme is in the wrong place, complicated and unaffordable.

We remain determined to fight our case with the Council on behalf of our local resident and believe this project can be stopped.




